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Term 4 
Hats must 

be worn  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Term 4  

Monday 4th  November 

Curriculum Day— 

NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday 5th  November 

Melbourne Cup— 

NO SCHOOL 

Thursday 7th November—

Foundation Transition 

9.15am-10.30am 

Friday 8th November—

Whole School Assembly 3pm 

Wednesday 11th December 

Foundation/Year 1 Zoo 

Friday 29th November—

House Sports Day 

Wednesday 4th December 

Whole School Concert 

Tuesday 10th December 

STEP UP Day 

Friday 13th December  

Year 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 17th December 

COLOUR RUN 

Friday 20th December 

Last day of Term School 

Finish @ 1.25pm 

 

Keilor Heights Primary School acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on 
which we meet and learn together, the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, and we 

recognise their enduring connection to the land, waters and culture.  

We pay our respects to their Elders past and present.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Pupil Free Day - Monday 4th November 

Please remember that next Monday, 4th November is a pupil free day as teachers will be 

using the day for preparing and writing student reports. We are well underway with  

making improvements to our reporting system, with the addition of ‘Learning Tasks’ for 

Writing this year. Specialist teachers have also completed several ‘Learning Tasks’ with  

students in particular cohorts and uploaded them onto Compass. Our aim is to provide 

parents and carers with regular and real examples of what your child is able to do against a 

set of specific criteria, and what their next stage of learning is. Next year, 

we will continue to introduce more ‘Learning Tasks’ for other areas of 

the curriculum.  

Transition 

Next Thursday 7th November will be our first transition session for 2025 Foundation  

students. Our School and House Captains will greet our new students and take them across 

to the classroom as part of our Buddy Program. Parents and carers will be invited to stay 

for a presentation in the Chillout room which will include messages and performances 

from our School Captains and Choir.    

End of Year Performance – Wednesday 4th December 

Tickets close next Friday, 8th November. Please 

make sure you purchase your tickets if you haven’t 

already before then, so you can come and support 

your child/ren’s performance at our concert. We  

will open ticket sales again if families would like to  

purchase additional tickets if we have available seats after the closing date.   

(Flyer on page 4) 

mailto:keilor.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kheights.vic.edu.au
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Remembrance Day – Monday 11th November 

We will acknowledge Remembrance Day at our whole school assembly on Friday 8th November.  

On Monday 11th November, the School Captains will accompany myself and Miss Valentine to the RSL 

service at the Keilor East RSL. This is one of the responsibilities and experiences of being a captain and 

an important part of history that all our students should be aware of at an age appropriate level.  

Wishing those that are lucky enough to be having a long weekend this weekend, a safe a happy one.  

Victoria Graham 

Principal 

They’re Back …… 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
It has come to the school’s attention that some students may have head lice and I seek your 
cooperation in checking your child’s hair this week. 
 
Head lice do not transmit infectious diseases – they are transmitted by having head to head 
contact with someone who has head lice. You may be reassured to know that head lice are 
commonly found in places other than at KHPS. Head lice are common in school-aged  
children and are the most adaptable of creatures. They have survived living solely on  
humans for 10,000 years!!!!  
 
What can you do?  
 
If you could check your child’s hair and in those instances where head lice or eggs are found, 
treat your child’s hair. Please visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au and search for “head lice (nits)” 
for advice on finding, treating and preventing head lice.  
 
If head lice or eggs are found on your child’s hair you need to inform:  
 
• the school and advise when the treatment has started  
 
When can my child return to school? 
 
Health regulations requires that where a child has head lice, that child should not return to 
school until the day after appropriate treatment has started. Please note, this refers only to 
those children who have live head lice and does not refer to head lice eggs.  

 

KHPS is aware that head lice can be a sensitive issue and is committed to maintaining your  
confidentiality.  
 

Kind regards 

Keilor Heights Primary School 
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Whooping cough 
Whooping cough cases are continuing to increase across Victoria, particularly among school-aged children. 

Whooping cough is a very contagious infection, mostly spread through coughing or sneezing. Symptoms include:  

• blocked or runny nose 

• tiredness 

• mild fever 

severe bouts of coughing, often followed by a ‘whooping’ sound on breathing. 

Whooping cough can lead to life threatening infections in babies. 

If your child is unwell, they should not attend school. Please see a doctor if you or your child develops whooping cough 
symptoms. Early diagnosis and treatment will help reduce the spread of the infection.  

Students diagnosed with whooping cough must not attend school 
If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, they must not attend school for 21 days after the onset of the cough, or 
until they have received 5 days of antibiotic treatment. You must notify the school if your child is diagnosed with whooping 
cough. 

To further reduce the spread of infection to your child and the school community, the Public Health and Wellbeing Regula-
tions 2019 require that some students who were in the same classroom as a student diagnosed with whooping cough 
should not attend school. 

 
Your child should not attend school for 14 days after they were last exposed to a person diagnosed with whooping cough, 
or until they have taken 5 days of a course of antibiotic treatment if they are: 

• aged less than 7 years; and 

• not fully vaccinated with 3 doses of whooping cough (pertussis) vaccine. 

This exclusion is required by law – refer to the School exclusion table for primary schools and children’s services. 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, please contact the school to let us know. 

More information 
For more information about whooping cough, refer to Whooping cough on the Better Health Channel. 

Vaccination is the best way to reduce the risk of whooping cough. The Department of Health recommends staying up to 
date with immunisations, including booster doses. A free booster dose of the pertussis vaccine is covered under the nation-
al immunisation program for students aged 12 to 13. If you are unsure about your child’s vaccination status for whooping 
cough, please discuss with an immunisation provider, such as your doctor. 

I really appreciate your support in keeping our students safe and well. 

 

Victoria Graham 

Principal 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.vic.gov.au%2Fhealth-alerts%2Fincreasing-pertussis-whooping-cough-cases-in-victoria&data=05%7C02%7Csaskia.deerson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9fa74d8d4df94fb8d68f08dcccae358b%7Cd96cb3371
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.betterhealth.vic.gov.au%2Fhealth%2Fconditionsandtreatments%2Fwhooping-cough&data=05%7C02%7Csaskia.deerson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9fa74d8d4df94fb8d68f08dcccae358b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3ce
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/school-exclusion-table
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/whooping-cough
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PE @KHPS 

Free 4-Week Cricket Program for Girls at KHPS. See the QR code/ link for further details!       

https://www.playhq.com/cricket-australia/register/6e47ef 
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